
 

 

October 4, 2019 

 
FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK...    
 
Dear SJES Families, 
 
Fall weather appears to be on the horizon.  We have been abundantly blessed with 
plenty of sunshine and it is proven that all stakeholders benefit when the children 
are able to get outside and “blow the dirt off of you” as my father used to say :) 
 
Our CYO fall sports teams are off and running. Cross Country has roughly 50 
runners competing this year and the season will continue until the Championship 
meet in early November. Tennis has nine players and although youthful (6 fifth 
graders that have never played), they are making significantly progress and won 
their first match last Sunday. My sincere gratitude is extended to all of our CYO 
coaches and club sponsors especially some recent SJES graduates that will extend a 
helping hand over the next several weeks. 
 
Our school continues to "Race" toward our Color Run fundraising goal. If you have 
not already, please send in registration forms and payment by Monday morning as 
our PTO plans to order t-shirts Monday. We have initiated a four phase plan to 
implement some technology upgrades over the next few years in order to better 
serve our tech-savvy learners. Our new Active Panels have been very well-received 
by our faculty and student body, it is amazing what has changed since we 
purchased our Promethean Boards eleven and twelve years ago. Our elementary 
teachers are also reviewing various updated reading series for the 2020-2021 
school year. 
 
As the end of the first trimester interim approaches, it is always a nice time to 
review the first 5-6 weeks and consider possible changes. I am hopeful as a school 
community, we can reduce the number of appointments occurring during the 
school day beginning the second six weeks. I understand it is not always practical 
to receive an ideal time but when the option is available or possible, it would 
certainly be helpful if these appointments could be scheduled after school to limit 
the impact on lost instructional time. Thank you for considering this option. 
 
In closing, our faculty and staff continue to include our school families in our daily 
prayers.  October is designated as the month of the Rosary and the Holy Father has 
dedicated October for missionaries around the world. We have a nice devotion 
planned today in honor of those serving the five continents. Please also pray for us 
as we aim to provide an educational experience rich in faith, knowledge, and 
service.  May we continue to grow in God's grace and wisdom. 
 
Mr. Macdonald 
 

 
 
 
 
 

SAINT JOHN THE EVANGELIST CATHOLIC SCHOOL 

Upcoming Events 
 
October 8 
First Grade Field Trip 
NJHS Induction 2:15 Trinity Hall 
 
October 9 
Oktoberfest Dress Down Day  
*Bring in a new toy 
 
October 10 
Mass 
 
October 11 
Interims 
PTO Color Run 
Early Dismissal 11:30am 
NO Extended Day 
 
October 11-12 
Oktoberfest 
 
October 14 
NO School/Columbus Day 
 
October 15 
8th Grade Field Trip 
 
October 17 
Kindergarten Field trip 
 
October 22 
Lions Club Hearing & Vision 
Screening 
 
October 24 
Mass with Student of the Month 
4th & 5th Grade Field Trip 
 
October 25 
NO School/Professional Development 
Trunk or Treat 
 
October 26 
Embers Workshop 4-5 pm 
TORCH workshop 7-10pm 
 
October 31 
Halloween Accessory Day 
 
November 1 
All Saints Day/Mass with Rosary 
Photo Retakes 
 
November 8 
Early Dismissal 11:30am 
NO Extended Day 
Parent/Teacher Conferences 1-7pm 
 
November 11 
NO School/Veterans Day 
Parent/Teacher Conferences 8-12 
 
Please check the school website 
for the complete calendar. 
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School News  

 
 
· Please bring in BOXTOP clips before October 15 and help earn cash for our school!  Got labels?  Use the 

Box Top app to scan your store receipt within 14 days of purchase.  The app will automatically find the 
products and instantly add Box Tops to our school’s  earnings on-line.   

 
· Oktoberfest is right around the corner.  Please paste the following link in your browser to sign up to       

volunteer.  Confirmation candidates can receive hours.                                                                          
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b054ca9aa2ea31-oktoberfest36 

 
· Middle School students interested in band please contact Mrs. Warhurst mwarhurst@sjesva.org 
 
· Please consider bringing your family to pray a special Living Rosary here at St. John’s Church on Sunday 

afternoon, October 13 @ 3:00. Children are needed to participate as candle bearers, one for each bead of 
the Rosary. If your child would like to be a light for Mary please email ccdmrsv1a@gmail.com.    

 

Parent Volunteers 

As part of the diocesan initiative to maintain a safe environment for our children, all volunteers with 
“substantial contact” with children are required to    complete a background check prior to working in the 
school and to complete VIRTUS training.  This includes parents who wish to attend field trips or volunteer in 
support of classroom activities.  Parents are encouraged to promptly complete on line paperwork. 

https://secure4.arlingtondiocese.org/OPCYP_Application/ 

https://www.arlingtondiocese.org/child-protection/virtus/ 

Notes from the Nurse 
 
Dear Parents and/or Guardians, 
 
On Tuesday October 22, 2019 the Lions Club of Virginia, Sight and Hearing 
Screening Unit will be at St. John the Evangelist School. The state of Virginia requires 
that students in grades Kindergarten, 3rd, and 7th be screened. Screening in other 
grades is optional. 
 
Attached, please find the permission form that must be completed and returned prior 
to screening. If you choose not to have your child screened and he/she is in grades 3 
or 7, please provide the school office with documentation of alternate screening. 
 
NO STUDENT WILL BE SCREENED WITHOUT A SIGNED CONSENT FORM. 
 
Please contact me with any questions. 
 
Mary Catts 
School Nurse 
mcatss@sjesva.org 
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St. John the Evangelist  Oktoberfest 

“Maybach Family Pies” 
Pre-Order Certificate 

 
         Due to the overwhelming demand for the pies at 
Oktoberfest, the Maybach Family is offering a limited number 
of pie pre-sales for the Oktoberfest.  The price will be just 
$20.00 per pie.  That will insure that your pie of choice will be 
labeled and set aside for you to pick-up during the 
Oktoberfest.  To reserve a pie, please fill in the order form to 
the right, attach your payment cash or check to St. John the 
Evangelist – please mark pies in the memo.  Take your order 
form to St. John School office or Parish office.  Order forms 
must be received by Wednesday October 9, 2019.  No pies 
will be reserved without this order form and pre-payment.  
You will receive a call/text to confirm your pie order.  
 

                 

    Apple Pie   $20 x   ______ 

 

  Pumpkin Pie  $20 x ______ 

 

    Cherry Pie   $20 x  ______ 

 

     Blueberry  $20 x   ______ 

 

     Pecan Pie  $20 x    ______ 

Total $ _____    pies  ______ 

               

                                              
First Name:______________       

Last Name: ________________ 
Phone: _________________ 
    ð I prefer text.  Please contact  
          me using  the number above. 
 
  Pre-ordered pies will be labeled by 
name. They will be available to pick 
up from St. John School on Thursday 
October 10  after 3:30 or during the 
Oktoberfest .    

     Pies will still be available for 
purchase in the bake sale area while 
supplies last.          
   

Please Print 
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Middle School Night 

6th, 7th and 8th Graders and 
Families 

Rally in the Alley 
6:00 PM 

& 
Friday Night Football 

7:00PM 
October 4, 2019 

Free Food, Fun tee shirts and Prizes 
Middle School Students will receive a free PVI T-Shirt 

 

All family members will receive complementary 
admission to the game 
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